
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

15th October 2021 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

Accessing home work and school information online. 

Last year we used Microsoft TEAMS to set home learning and each year group also had a class email address that we 

used to enable good communication between home and school.  As we move forward this year we have set up new 

class emails and we will also use TEAMS to set online homework from time to time.  

We are aware that not every family has access to a laptop or tablet.  If you and your child only have a phone to access 

learning that school sets as homework please can you complete the online survey here: 

https://forms.office.com/r/6Wa9k5pBLhh    

We have a number of laptops that we can loan and if necessary, help with accessing the internet.  We will prioritise 

children who are eligible for Pupil Premium funding first but, will try to also help other families if we have the resources 

to do this. 

Please can you respond by Wednesday 20th October and we will aim to send laptops home before the half term holiday. 

Class emails: 

reception@stjohnswey.dsat.org.uk  
 

year4@stjohnswey.dsat.org.uk  
 

year1@stjohnswey.dsat.org.uk  
 

year5@stjohnswey.dsat.org.uk  
 

year2@stjohnswey.dsat.org.uk  
 

year6@stjohnswey.dsat.org.uk  
 

year3@stjohnswey.dsat.org.uk  
 

 

 

On occasions, you may receive an email from the class teacher which has been sent as a blind copy to the whole 

class.  This ensures that we meet GDPR requirements.  If you wish to respond to this email, to ensure that you are 

not sharing your email address and content of your email to the whole class, please make sure that you click reply 

and NOT reply all.  As an alternative and to maintain confidentiality, please compose a new email to the year group 

email address instead.  

Pupil emails: 

Every pupil has an Outlook email address created by our technology team.  These were created during lockdown and 

used previously.  If you have forgotten your password, please contact Mrs Martin in the school office.  Any new 

children who have joined us, your child’s email address can be found by logging in to The Arbor App and then clicking 

on ‘View Student Profile’ the email address is listed under ‘Student Contact Details’. The password will be sent by 

text message.  

Please do speak to Mrs Martin in the school office if you require any further support. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Mrs Amanda Aze, Headteacher 
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